
The Crown Newsletter  May 2019 

1 

C  
The 

A publication of Church of the Apostles, a United Church of Christ congregation 

June 2019 
Vol. 43          No. 6 

 
 

~ Council Minutes 
 
~ Parish Life 
 
~ Outreach  
   Ministry 
 
~ Education News 
 
~  Rader Park 
 
~  Birthdays and  

Anniversaries 
 

~  Church  
    Calendar 
 

    . . .and more! 
 

Join us on: 

 

 

 

Visit us at  

www.apostlesucc.org 

S ummer is a wonderful time to deepen your relationship with God, our Creator,  
Redeemer and Sustainer. Many people feel closer to God in nature and we have  
opportunities and places for you to experience that on our property.  

In worship, we will be exploring what it means to be God’s children since we claim that all 
people are children of God. This will include exploring some stories we learned as children 
but hearing them in a new way – paying attention to what they actually say rather than what 
we think they say – and their implication for how we are to live as God’s children. There will 
be a focus on compassion, forgiveness, and peace-making. Three vital skills needed in our 
world today! 

At Rader Park, there will be activities planned that you will want to mark on your calendar. 
Our Seeds of Hope garden is in need of volunteers to tend and harvest what is grown as 
we help those who are “food insecure” in this lush and bountiful area. You are invited to 
walk the paved trails which are being renovated by our Property Commission and the  
natural trails to see what blessings you may find – a fox, a bluebird, deer, turtles, frogs,  
fish or dragonflies. Walk the park for exercise and to give thanks to God for the intricate 
splendor of creation. Take note of other programs that will help you 
learn more about what is around us in the natural world. 

Gather with others for a picnic in the park or for Bible study. Invite 
members you don’t know as well for dinner or dessert. Send a card or 
make a phone call to someone you have not seen in a while, just  
because you care. These are the pieces which help us to be a loving 
community of Christ!  

Blessings & peace - 

Pastor Kuhn  

June 

 

In This Issue: 

http://www.apostlesucc.org
http://www.pinterest.com/apostlesucclanc
http://instagram.com/apostlesucclanc
http://twitter.com/ApostlesUCCLanc
http://www.facebook.com/ChurchoftheApostlesLancaster
http://www.youtube.com/channel/UC4hLE8sf9_UuZgsh48PxREA
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 Letter from the President 

Giving Report for May 2019 

The cash flow for month ending April 30, 2019 was negative 
($34,189.29) for the year 2019 to that date. Same time last year was 
positive $15341.70.   Operating Expenses through April 2019 were 
$182,871.80, Revenue $148,682.51. Same time last year $172,,683.86 
for Expenses, $188,025.65 for Revenue.   We began 2019 with 
$1,735,052.61 in endowment funds and the end April balance was 
$1,811,451.26. 

Endowment Funds Status:  Merrill Lynch 1/1/17 - $1,947,407.85.  
1/1/18 - $2,007,454.38 1/1/19 $1,735,053.61.  3/31/19 $1,779,542.50.  
Merrill Lynch has provided portfolio review documents regarding the 
Special Endowment and General Endowment Funds. 

Sundays at 9:15 a.m. and 10:45 a.m. 
 
Dial (717) 392-5718 to listen to the  
worship information. 
 
The sermon can be watched online at 
www.apostlesucc.org 

Worship Schedule 

I t’s here!!  Summer!!  Warmer 
weather...or warmer rain, whatever the 
case may be!   
 
Summer always seems to bring a  
lightness to people’s spirits.  Vacations 
are on our minds...a chance to have a change of scenery 
and a renewed energy.  A chance to feed our souls.   
Vacations have been recognized as “good for your 
health”.  The chance to de-stress and free your mind of 
worry can lower your blood pressure and heart rate which 
in turn lowers your risk of heart disease and chronic  
illness. 
 
The summer months also have a lightning effect on our 
pews.  We chase after the chance to get away to clear 
our minds; but is it possible that what we are really in 
search of is right under our noses?  Studies have shown 
the same types of effects on those who attend church 
regularly.  They sleep better, have lower blood pressure, 
lower chance of developing anxiety or depression, and 
tend to live longer lives.  Making church services a  
priority not only strengthens our relationship with God, 
but also with those around us.  On any Sunday, you can 
find renewed energy, a lightening of the spirit, and food 
for the soul right in our own sanctuary. Whether it is  
January or June, its only a Sunday away.  What is the 
first thing we do when we get away to relax?  Take a 
deep breath.  How do we start our services, is it a  

coincidence?   As your summer schedules gear up, make 
time to get away with us on Sunday morning, because 
really...we miss you when you’re not here. 
 
As we move through June, it is only right that we recog-
nize someone that is here almost every Sunday (and 
then some).  Cindy Kahler, our Director of Music Ministry, 
has faithfully served our congregation for 22 years.  At 
the end of June, Cindy will start her road to retirement.  
Starting July 1st, she will be with us on a part-time basis 
as the Interim Director of Music Ministry until a new DMM 
is hired.  Her last Sunday with us will be June 9th and we 
plan to honor her and the wonderful job she has done for 
and on behalf of Church of the Apostles.  I invite you all 
to attend one of our services, and join us in recognizing 
Cindy in between services as we celebrate with cake and 
punch!  There will also be a basket for cards. Please take 
the opportunity, whether it be on June 9th with the  
congregation or just when you see Cindy in passing, to 
thank her and wish her well, for a few pieces of cake  
cannot begin to express our gratitude. 
 
So as you can see, there are a lot of reasons to fill the 
pews this summer!!  Relaxation, renewed energy, lower 
blood pressure, a continual strong relationship with God 
and your church family....and if that was not enough, we 
will have cake! 
 
Blessings to all!! 
Christa DiDomenico Conrad 
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CHURCH OF THE APOSTLES COUNCIL MINUTES 
April 15, 2019 

 

Present:  Christa Conrad,  Barbara Achtermann,  
Betsy Bischoff, Donna Carr, Jeannie Clausen, John 
Eshbach, Bernie Fickes, Herb Forry, Todd Harris,  
Marty Holmes, Linda Lewis, Stephanie Moore and  
Rev. Kathy Kuhn, Ex Officio. 
Excused:  Delaney Breslin, Mark Reinhardt.  
Absent:  Andy Smith. 
Call to Order:  7:07 pm by Christa Conrad, President 
Devotions: Betsy Bischoff led using  I Corinthians 12,   
emphasizing differing spiritual gifts are to be used for “the 
common good”. 
Minutes:  on motion of John Eshbach, seconded by 
Todd Harris, the minutes were approved. 
Treasurer’s Report:  omitted in absence of treasurer. 
Commission Reports: 
MPC:  Meeting just completed before Council meet-
ing.  Next meetings in June and September.   
Education: As in packet.  Plans for joint VBS with  
Salem UCC, Wacky Wednesday, are gelling. 
Stewardship:  As in packet.  Working on finalizing 
Reed bequest. 
Outreach:  As in packet.   
Parish Life:  As in packet.  Reminder of joint projects:  
Garage Sale needs all hands on deck the week after 
Easter to prepare for the garage sale on Friday April 26 
and Saturday, April 27.  Blessing Bags will be done by 
Education, Outreach and Parish Life from  May19 through 
August 18.  These bags will be donated to the Prison’s 
Reentry program:  Resources, Mentoring, and Opportuni-
ties or RMO.  The Fall BB focus will be on hygiene items.  
Interest in a day trip to DC to visit the African American 
Museum is being explored. Life Touch is willing to do a 
new photo shoot when  there are 15 - 20 people  
interested. 
Worship:  As in packet.  Question was raised about 
the state of the red pew pads and potential replacement. 
What purpose do they actually serve?  Who tallys the  
data, and who uses it?  Original purpose was to identify 
guests.  Ushers do a head count.  There does not seem 
to be a need to record individual attendance.  Guests 
could/should/are asked to sign the guest book in the  
lobby by the Sunday greeters.  Need for more outgoing 
contact by greeters, even if discovering that the person 
greeted has a longstanding relationship  with Church of 
Apostles.   

Property:  Herb Forry shared his concern that after he 
reported to Council last month that tree planting on April 
13 had been postponed, there were some 100 trees 
planted in Rader Park on the 13th by Chesapeake   
Alliance, Scouts, and Green Team members. 
Heat Pumps in Sanctuary need to be replaced.   
Property is expecting bids, but anticipates costs to be 
about $40,000. to replace and install both.  On motion of 
John Eshbach, and second by Marty Holmes, Council 
voted unanimously to approve a request to schedule a 
Special Congregational Meeting to approve the expendi-
ture. The date will be set with consideration of  the need 
for bulletin announcements, and letter to Congregation 
ten days before meeting. Sanctuary Light Replacement is 
delayed because the company that was to supply the 
lights themselves has gone bankrupt.  The installer is re-
searching other companies and will rebid. Hopefully the 
cost will remain as projected.  Garden Plots have been 
advertised to church members and Homestead residents.  
There are plots remaining.  Marty Holmes agreed  that 
they could be advertised  online on our media outlets. 
Kathy will ask Mary Tunison, Communications Coordina-
tor to do that immediately after Easter.  Cupholders for 
Sanctuary, had been recommended to Property as 
way to avoid spilages on carpet.  Property asked Worship 
Commission to advise them before going forward.   
General discussion led to the suggestion that gentle re-
minders, but word of mouth, and a sign or two reminding 
people to assure that a container of liquid being taken 
into the Sanctuary have a secure lid. 
Pastor’s Report:  Packet contains reports from both 
Kathy and Dan. Kathy asked how Council members felt 
about their contacts with congregation members.  It was 
decided the group needs another month to complete.   
Growth Task Force is in process of reaching out to 
new residents within a 3 mile radius of the Church.  They 
have established a “greeting team” who contact the new 
resident with a personal note and a flyer about Church of 
Apostles.  The note invites the new resident to give the 
greeter a call so they can be met at Church by a familiar 
person. 
Old Business:  Kathy asked Council’s opinion about 
pursuing conversations with New Beginning Evangelical 
Church regarding sharing our building with them.   She 
has been reading an article “How to Share your Building”, 
and found it helpful to acknowledge what issues might 
arise.  Council members suggested, New Beginnings 
Church be asked about their plans for Church School, or  

 Council Minutes  
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Worship Schedule 

 
child care during their services.  Will they want access to 
kitchen?  Could their use of rooms, other than the  
Sanctuary, be subject to the same conditions we have for 
anyone else requesting space?  All  present encouraged 
Kathy to continue conversations.  Before a contract is 
presented,  the conditions will be shared with the  
congregation, and the congregation must agree to share 
our building with New Beginnings. 
New Business: Christa informed Council, but asked 
for confidentiality from Council Members about a meeting 
of Worship Commission, Choir Members, and Executive 
Council exploring shifts in the leadership of Music  
Ministry.   Cindy Kahler desires to retire as Director of 
Music Ministry at end of June, and assume a smaller 
role. She is considering an offer from Executive Council  
as Interim  DMM with reduced responsibilities until a  
revision of the Job Description, and a rebalancing of  
expectations and duties is completed, and a search  
undertaken for leadership of our Music  Ministry.  Those 
meetings  are scheduled on May 2, and May 5 at normal 
choir rehearsal  times. 
Closing Prayer:  offered  by Pastor Kuhn. 
Meeting Adjourned: 8:58 pm 
Next Meeting: May 20, 2019 at 7 pm in the Parlor 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Barbara S. Achtermann, Secretary 
 
 

 
SAVE THE DATE  
June 30th: One Service 
On June 30th we will have one service 
at 10 AM.  It will be a Jazz service  
followed by a potluck lunch in  
Fellowship Hall.  Details to follow  
regarding food to bring & share.  
Please plan to attend.  Theme for the 
service is “We Give God Thanks.”   
 
 
 
 

 
SAVE THE DATE 
Cindy Kahler, our Music Director, will be officially retiring 
on June 30th.  In appreciation and gratitude for her years 
of service to Church of the Apostles, UCC, we will be 
hosting a Retirement Celebration on Sunday, June 9 in 
the Narthex, between both services.  Cake and punch will 
be provided.  A basket will be available to accept cards 
and notes for Cindy.  
 
 

 

 

COOKING CLUB: 
Our next session will be Monday, June 3 from 5:15 PM -
7:15 PM. Focus: Picnic Foods.   Call Donna Carr to add 
your name to the participant list.   717-475-5285.  
 
BOOK CLUB 
The COA Book Club will 
meet at 2 PM in the parlor 
for book discussions this 
spring and summer.  The 
books and schedule is as 
follows: 
June 11th    Need to Know by Karen Cleveland. 

July 9th            The Senator’s Youngest Daughter by Kelly  
        Rose Waller 
August 13th A Piece of the World by Christina Baker Kline 

Please consider joining us.  For questions, please con-
tact Clara Kosmela at 717-569-9960. 

BUS TRIP  
A bus trip to the Smithsonian’s National Museum of  
African American History in Washington, D.C. is being 
planned.  All ages are welcome! Cost: approx. $40 or 
less.  Bus will depart Lancaster around 7:30 AM, arrive at 
the museum at 10 AM and leave the museum at 5 PM, 
returning to Lancaster at 7:30 PM.  You could also 
choose to do something else in Washington DC instead 
of touring the museum.  If interested, contact Cathy 
Kenlin by email at cmkenlin@comcast.net or text/call at 
717-940-0364. Let her know if you would prefer a  
Saturday in August or a Saturday in September. 
 

  Council Minutes for April 2019   Parish Life 

  Parish Life 

mailto:cmkenlin@comcast.net
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COA WIDOWS GROUP 
Whether your loss is recent or long ago, you are welcome 
to join us.  We meet in the Church parlor at  
9:30 a.m. on the last Wednesday of the month.  The  
next meeting will be on Wednesday, June 26th.  If you 
have any questions, please call Nancy Steger at  
717-617-2635.  Looking forward to seeing you! 

 

GARDEN PLOTS AVAILABLE 
Interested in growing flowers and/or vegetables?  C.O.A. 
garden plots are still available in Rader Park.   
Sizes:  20’ X 20’ for $10 and 20’ X 40’ for $15 for the  
season.   If interested, contact Marty Holmes in Church  
or at 898-2058 and submit a check made payable to 
C.O.A., to Marty’s attention. 
 
 
 

LIFETOUCH DIRECTORY UPDATE 
Just a reminder to sign up for the COA 
Mobile Directory.   If you have not had a 
picture taken and want to be on the list 
for an upcoming photo shoot, to  
be scheduled in the fall, contact Donna 
Carr at 717-475-5285. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GARAGE SALE 2019  

As chairperson on the 2019 church Garage Sale, I wish to thank many  
people. First, thanks to all who donated items to be sold- including cakes,  
sodas, hot dogs, and rolls. Next, thanks to the more than 57 people who 
worked Monday to Thursday before the sale sorting, pricing, folding 
clothes and placing them on tables. Next, a big thanks to the 59 people 
who served as cashiers and the three money counters for the sale on Fri-
day and Saturday. Last, but not least, to those few who helped pack up 
and dispose of the unsold items. It was a busy, but fun time with interac-
tion of church members (and nonchurch members) who otherwise might 
never have met. It was a great “Team Effort” of more than 150 people with 
a profit of $6,914.58. 

POSITIVES FROM THE SALE 

1. Fun and camaraderie of those helping. 
2. Donated  summer clothes to Andy Appel to take to Honduras. 
3. Unsold clothing went to the Baptist Church across the street for their clothing give-away. 
4. Unsold household goods went to Goodwill. 
5. Off The Streets  selected some household items, dishes, lamps, linens. 
6. Unsold purses were saved for a future project for homeless women. 
7. The Garage Sale committee will meet to decide how the profits should be distributed. 

I will report back after that meeting. 

Clara Kosmela 

  Parish Life 

Thank you! 
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Worship Schedule 

 
ADOPT A SENIOR 
Attention all members! The Outreach Commission is very 
excited to launch a new ministry called Adopt a Senior! 
There are so many seniors in our congregation who are 
unable to attend church for health reasons or other  
reasons. So, let's take church to them!! Not literally, of 
course, but we think it would be wonderful for our church 
families to adopt these individuals who need some extra 
care and attention. This adoption would mean maybe a 
phone call once a week, a visit once a month, a special 
treat once in awhile, a card in the mail, etc.  
 
Rev. Kuhn has a list of some names of seniors who 
would love to be adopted. If you are willing to participate 
in this ministry please contact Jane McCartney at (717)
392-4844 or Rev Kuhn. Let's show our elder members 
that we care!  

 

 

SUMMER MISSION TRIP TO  
HONDURAS 

July 21st through the 28th — a 
week of providing health care, joy 
and receiving endless gratitude.  
Three days of medical clinics are 

currently scheduled, with at least a day for another public 
service and 1 day available for the group to spend as 
they determine.  First and last days are travel.  5 more 
people are needed for the trip.  Knowing Spanish, medi-
cine or pharmaceuticals  is not required— just adaptabil-
ity to summer climate.  Average cost for the week is 
$1,000 which includes ALL expenses except airfare.   
Airfare varies by the day but $650.00 is average range.   
If you are interested for yourself, a family member or a 
friend, contact Andy Appel at 717-490-0093 or  
andyappel@epix.net 

 

Outreach 

 
FOOD BANK CURRENT NEEDS 
Peanut butter, tuna helper, canned fruit 

 

APOSTLES ASSISTANCE FUND NEEDS: 
Laundry detergent, toilet paper, paper towels, dish  
detergent, dish cloths, shampoo and deodorant. 

 
STAMP DONATIONS 
Thank you stamp savers.  Keep   saving  
stamps for the Wounded Veterans. Drop 
off in the office for Skip Rhodes. 
 

APOSTLES CARING CARTS 
Thank you to all who participated in our ministry of 
collecting pajamas for Conner’s Comfy PJs.  These 
pajamas will bring comfort to many children going 
through a tough time of cancer treatment.  
 
Our next ministry in the Apostles Caring Cart will be to 
collect items for our next Blessing Bag assembly in  
August.  We will be assembling Blessing Bags filled 
with breakfast items.  This program benefits citizens 
returning to society who have been released from 
prison.  They leave prison with almost nothing and 
these Blessing Bags will help to ease their stress up-
on release. The items that we are requesting will be 
posted on a board on an easel in the Narthex. If you 
wish to participate in this wonderful ministry please 
take a sticky note from the board, purchase the item 
written on the note, and put the items either in the 
Apostles Caring Cart or the tables in the sanctuary.  
We will be collecting items until August 18th which is 
the day that we will be assembling the bags during the 
first service.   
 
The small Apostles Caring Cart (in cloak room) is for 
items purchased to support the Apostles Assistance 
Fund, an ongoing ministry supporting the needs of 
local community members who reach out to Rev. 
Kuhn for support during hard times.  Items requested 
are listed on the poster above the cart. Thank you for 
your generosity in supporting our Outreach ministries!  

Submission deadline for the July Crown  

is June 17, 2019. 
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  Education 

EDUCATION COMMISSION 
The Education Commission has been working hard  
preparing gifts for graduates and preparing for sum-
mer Sunday school. We are always looking for vol-
unteers to help with our Sunday school for the re-
mainder of the spring and for the summer classes. 

We have some summer events happening in the 
park such as Preschool Summer Camp, Vacation 
Bible School and Wacky Wednesday. 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL– Our theme is Water 
All Around the World.    We are especially looking for 
group leaders to shepherd the teams through  
stations.  Please consider joining us in Rader Park 
from June 23-27.  For more information please  
contact Judy Waltman at jlwaltman@comcast.net  
or 717-285-7395.  

Collection of Supplies for Vacation Bible School 
The VBS team is collecting supplies for 2019 Vaca-
tion Bible School, to be held June 23-27 at Rader 
Park.  Needed Items:  Full sheets of colorful tissue 
paper, Kool-Aid - Unsweetened packs in flavors 
Blue Raspberry Lemonade, Mixed Berry and Lemon 
Lime.  Red collection bin is in coat closet area. 
 
APOSTLES PRESCHOOL 
Apostles Community Preschool recently finished up 
the school year celebrating with all of their families! 
We had our annual end-of-year school picnic and 
carnival, which was sponsored by Parent Council.  

Apostles Preschool children will again enjoy several 
weeks this summer in the beauty of nature at Rader 
Park for the school’s annual summer camp program.  
For 4 weeks in May and June, the children will enjoy 
stories, songs, games, bikes, art projects, and  
nature walks.  Once a week, Lisa Sanchez, natural-
ist from the Lancaster County Park, will visit to do a 
nature program with the children.  Water Day is held 
every week, with swimming pools, “fishing”, sand, 
sprinklers, and water balloons!  Our theme this  
summer is based on the song “He’s Got the Whole 
World in His Hands!”  The Preschool is so thankful 
to have such a beautiful setting as Rader Park to 
enjoy and appreciate the wonders of God’s creation! 

THE LANCASTER THEOLOGICAL SEMINARY  

By Andy Appel 
 

T 
he Lancaster Theological Seminary [LTS] is one of 
seven seminaries of the UCC.  At 555 West James 
Street, its campus is across College Avenue from 

F&M and has 10 buildings, from library to chapel to class-
rooms to student apartments.  Before moving to its current 
location, the Seminary, founded in 1825 was on the Dickin-
son College campus [with 5 students].  It moved to York in 
1829 with 25 students. After moving to Marshall College in 
Mercersburg in 1836,  the next site was at F&M in 
1871.  The present site was purchased in 1893 with build-
ings added beginning in 1894. 

Currently,  LTS offer the following degrees: Master of  
Divinity, Master of Arts in Ministry and Leadership,  Doctor 
of Divinity and Certificate in Theological Studies. The  
Seminary is fully accredited.  There are 7 core faculty and 
33 adjunct. Student to teacher ratio is 16:1. This year 117 
students attend, representing 24 denominations.  19% of 
the student body is LGBTQ.  82% of students receive some 
form of student  financial aid. Ages of the students: 29% 
under 40; 28% are 41-50; 27% are 51-59 and 16% are over 
60.  The student body comes from 13 states and 2 foreign 
countries. 

Current costs to attend LTS depend on degree intent, hours 
of classroom and campus costs. Current tuition for the  3 
year [full time] program for the Master of Divinity degree is 
$17, 750.00.  The weekend program for the M.Div, 4 
years,  has a tuition of $13,313.00 [per the student hand-
book]. Non-degree courses are offered at $690.00 per  
credit hour. There are varying fees and costs depending on 
course load. For students living on campus,  unfurnished 
apartments are available. Currently, a one bedroom apart-
ment monthly rent is $700.00/month,  with a three year rent 
guarantee. 

The vision statement of the Seminary is: 

Create a place where God transforms us to transform  
others and the world. 

Church of the Apostles is blessed to have the benefit of the 
Seminary so close to our campus. Our support is important 
and significant. 

 

mailto:jlwaltman@comcast.net
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Blessings, 

My name is Jonathan and I'm serving as the  
Pastoral Intern at Church of the Apostles. We 
would like to extend an invitation to the Junior 
and Senior High School youth group to attend the 
Water Day we are hosting. The event is on  
June 9th from 1-3 pm at Rader Park (church 
grounds).  
 
Students and chaperones can participate. They 
can bring their water guns and we will have other 
games, water balloon fights, a slip and slide, and 
food.  Any questions please reach out. 

Thank you, 

J. Paredes 

 

 

Youth Ministry 

  Church of the Apostles Prayer Chain 

If you have a need or concern for yourself or others, please call or email any person on the Prayer Chain 
and your request will be sent through all the links of the chain and the power of prayer will be a blessing to you and 
yours. 
 
Link 1: 
Steve & Monica Daniels  (717) 299-6007 or monicadaniels54@gmail.com    
Lynn Steedle   (717) 390-4152 or ccsteedle@gmail.com 
 
Link 2: 
Harriet Latschar   (717) 859-1535 
Mary Ellen Bachman  (717) 393-8922   
Susan Shaak   (717) 872-2987 
Doug Nutt   (717) 283-2937 
 
Link 3: 
Annette Rohloff   (717) 394-0424 or rexthomas@comcast.net 
Bev Keller   (717) 898-2146 or bek0914@aol.com 
Cindy Williams   (717) 572-3808 or clwjbwilliams@gmail.com 
Nancy Steger   (717) 617-2635 or stegs4u@hotmail.com 
 
Link 4: 
Kit Gregory   (717) 299-6677 or kitpaulgregory@gmail.com 
Jean Heidig   (717) 394-8733 or geojean6@gmail.com 
Donna Carr   (717) 397-6305 or skeetcarr@comcast.net 

JUNE 9, 2019 
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Walk with Molly at Rader Park 
Tuesday June 4 & 18 9:00 AM 
Questions? Contact Carol Neilsen 

African Drumming Circle in the Park    
Saturday, June 22  9:00 AM 

Wacky Wednesdays in the Park 
June 26, July 3, 10,17, 24, and 31  10:00 AM 

Family Science in the Park  9:30 AM  
Saturday, June 8 and 29 
Saturday, July 13 and 27 
Saturday, August 10 

Movie Nights in the Park  7 PM—9 PM 
Friday, June 14  
Friday, July 19  
Saturday, August 24 

 
 
 

Date Name 

1 Teresa Clouser 

1 Pamela Smith 

2 Bill Parke 

2 Darrell Schock 

3 Mark Reinhardt 

4 Tim Stirling 

5 Debra Walburn 

6 Patricia Moran 

6 Stephanie Moore 

6 George Alspach 

6 Patricia Forry 

6 Alexa Neiderer 

7 Ann Berkow 

8 Violet Koehler 

10 Clay Butzer 

10 Barb Golden 

12 Louise Arms * 

12 Wilma Klingler 

15 Daniel Barkhimer 

15 Anthony Strohm 

16 Ann Parke 

19 Dorothy Beaner * 

19 Morgan Wifong 

19 Joe Weidel 

19 JoAnn Kerst 

22 David Smith 

26 Walter Kreider 

27 Leroy (Skeeter) Carr 

27 Richard (Dick) Fehnel 

27 Chase Rampaul 

29 Laura Bender 

29 Karen Braun 

29 Michael Schaeffer 

29 Gail Noland 

Date Name 

6/3/1978 Mike & Sharon Schaeffer 

6/5/2004 Ken Whittington & Karen Youtz 

6/8/1969 Jim & Bonnie Jolly ** 

6/9/1962 Larry & Judith Frable ** 

6/9/1962 Jack & Cathy Oliphant 

6/14/2008 Joe & Christina Bahling 

6/14/1974 Bill & Ann Parke 

6/21/1958 John & Barbara Wylie ** 

6/21/2003 Kerry & Kate Kendig 

6/26/1956 Grant & Joan Hansel ** 

6/27/1998 Jere & Joyce Baker 

6/29/1957 Chick & Nancy Hungerford ** 

6/30/2007 Steve & Mikki Reich 

6/30/2007 Geoff & Hannah Royer 

*   90+ Birthdays 
** 50+ Anniversaries 

  Rader Park 
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Flowers for Worship Form 
 
Our flowers are an integral part of our worship 
service.  Not only providing a physical symbol of 
beauty during our worship, after the service they 
are given as a symbol of love and caring to a 
member of our community who is unable to be 
with us physically.  The cost of our flowers and 
bulletins averages about $140.00 a week.  Our 
suggested contribution for sponsoring flowers and 
bulletins is $35.00; however, any amount is 
welcomed and appreciated. 
 
If you would like to sponsor flowers, please fill out 
the form below and place it in the offering plate or 
send it into the office.  A thank you letter will be 
sent following your sponsorship with directions for 
sending in your donation. Thank you for your 
support in this important ministry. 
 
 
I would like to sponsor flowers on the following 
date:  
 
__________________________________ 
 
“In honor of” or “In memory of”  
 
__________________________________ 
 
__________________________________ 
 
__________________________________ 
Your name  
 
__________________________________ 
Phone number  
 
__________________________________ 
 

 
If you have any questions please contact:  

Jean Heidig  717-394-8733 
or Wilma Klingler  717-872-8419 

June Flowers 
for Worship 
 
 
June 2: 
 
 To the Glory of God 
 
June 9: 

In loving memory of: 
 Miriam Smith by Ken and Bev Keller & Family 
 Stewart McMinn, husband, and Frank Tapasto, 

father, by Sallie McMinn 
 The first anniversary of death of Doug Nutt’s 

mother, Carolyn Haney Nutt on June 14; the 30th 
anniversary of death of his grandmother, Nellie N. 
Haney on June 16th; and the 75th anniversary of 
death of his grandfather, Rev. D. Roe Haney on 
June 16th 

 J. Michael Emig by his family 
 Robert B. and Mary Smith by their daughter, 

Marianne and her husband, Dan Thoman 
 

In Gratitude 
 To the Glory of God by Jack and Cathy Oliphant 

on their 57th wedding anniversary 
 
June 16: 

In loving memory of: 
 Our son, Dana, by Ginny Godfrey 
 
June 23: 

In loving memory of: 
 Ric Arms, son of Louise Arms 
 My parents by Andy Appel 
 Grant Custer by his wife, Kathryn Custer 
 
June 30: 
 To the Glory of God 
 



The Crown Newsletter  May 2019 

11 

  June Calendar of Events         
 

 
June 1   Saturday 
10:30 am Bimson funeral 
12:00 pm Menchy Music Recital  
 
June 2   Sunday 
8:15 am Apostles Choir (9:15 Choir) 
9:00 am Nursery Care 
9:15 am Worship with Children’s 
 Sermon 
9:30 am Children’s Sunday School 
10:00 am  Blood Pressure Screening 
10:45 am Worship Service 
2:30 pm    Worship Service—HV 
 
June 3   Monday 
8:00 am Meditation Monday 
5:00 pm  Parish Life Cooking Club 
 
June 4   Tuesday 
9:00 am Watercolor class 
9:00 am Walking with Molly 
4:00 pm Music planning 
5:00 pm Pilates 
6:00 pm Apostle Bells 
6:30 pm Worship Design 
7:00 pm   Worship Commission 
 
June 5   Wednesday 
7:00 pm Crafts 
 
June 6   Thursday 
7:00 pm Apostles Choir 
 
June 7   Friday 
9:00 am Watercolor class 
 
June 9   Sunday 
8:15 am Apostles Choir (9:15 Choir) 
9:00 am Nursery Care 
9:15 am Worship with Children’s 
 Sermon 
9:30 am Children’s Sunday School 
10:45 am Worship Service 
1:00 pm Youth Group 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
June 10  Monday 
8:00 am Meditation Monday 
6:00 pm Watercolor Class 
6:30 pm Education Commission 
7:00 pm Commissions: OR, PL,  
 PR, ED 
 
June 11  Tuesday 
9:00 am Watercolor Class 
9:00 am Walking with Molly 
2:00 pm Book Club 
4:00 pm Music Planning 
5:00 pm Pilates 
6:00 pm Watercolor class 
 
June 12  Wednesday 
7:00 pm Crafts 
 
June 14  Friday 
9:00 am Watercolor class 
7:00 pm Movie Night in Rader Park 
 
June 16  Sunday  Father’s Day 
8:15 am Apostles Choir (9:15 Choir) 
9:00 am Nursery Care 
9:15 am Worship with Children’s 
 Sermon 
9:30 am Children’s Sunday School 
10:45 am Worship Service 
12:00 pm  Executive Meeting 
 
June 17   Monday 
8:00 am Meditation Monday 
6:00 pm Watercolor class 
7:00 pm Church Council Meeting 
 
June 18   Tuesday 
9:00 am Watercolor class 
9:00 am Walking with Molly 
4:00 pm  Music Planning 
6:00 pm Watercolor class 
7:00 pm Worship Design 
 
June 19 Wednesday 
7:00 pm    Crafts 
 
 
 

 
 
 
June 21 Friday 
9:00 am Watercolor class 
 
June 22 Saturday 
9:00 am Drumming in the Park 
9:30 am Family Science in the Park 
 
June 23 Sunday 
8:15 am Apostles Choir (9:15 Choir) 
9:00 am Nursery Care 
9:15 am Worship with Children’s 
 Sermon 
9:30 am Children’s Sunday School 
10:45 am Worship Service 
6:30 pm VBS 
 
June 24 Monday 
8:00 am Meditation Monday 
6:00 pm Watercolor class 
6:30 pm VBS 
 
June 25 Tuesday 
9:00 am Watercolor class 
9:00 am Walking with Molly 
4:00 pm Music planning 
6:00 pm Watercolor class 
6:30 pm VBS 
 
June 26 Wednesday 
9:30 am Widows Support Group 
10:00 am Wacky Wednesday 
7:00 pm Crafts 
6:30 pm VBS 
 
June 27 Thursday 
6:30 pm VBS 
 
June 30 Sunday 
10:00 am Worship Service 
8:15 am Apostles Choir (9:15 Choir) 
9:00 am Nursery Care 
9:15 am Worship with Children’s 
 Sermon 
9:30 am Children’s Sunday School 
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Church of the Apostles,  UCC 

1850 Marietta Avenue 

Lancaster, PA 17603-2398 

Phone:  717-392-5718 

Fax:  717-392-6470 

Email:  webmaster@apostlesucc.org 

www.apostlesucc.org 

Non-Profit 

Organization 

U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID 

Permit No. 1065 

Lancaster, PA 

Church of the Apostles Staff 

Senior Pastor 
The Rev. Kathryn L. Kuhn ext. 8201  

kathrynk@apostlesucc.org 
 

Pastoral Intern 
Jonathan Paredes ext. 8202  

 

Director of Music Ministries 
Cynthia Kahler ext. 8203 

cindyk@apostlesucc.org 
 

Director of Adult Choirs & Instrumental Music 
Nathan Sheffer 

 

Bell Choir Director:  
Ron Bellamy 

 

Children’s Choir Director  
Johanna Baker 

 

A Stephen Ministry Congregation 

Technology Specialist 
Jonathan Shaub 

 

Sexton 
Larry Rongione 

 

Communications & Administrative Coordinator 
Mary J. Tunison 

maryt@apostlesucc.org 
 

Finance & Member Services Coordinator 
Judy Ruppert ext. 8207 

judithr@apostlesucc.org 
 

Property Manager 
Eric MacLaren  ext. 8514 

ericm@apostlesucc.org 
 

Church Council President 
Christa DiDomenico Conrad 

OR CURRENT RESIDENT 

Scan to make a one-time gift. 


